No. 2 – Who are you – where do you belong?
You have agreed to take the child into your home, but you aren’t really sure what your own role is now. It surely isn’t the same as it has been as a grandparent, uncle, cousin or family friend; but it isn’t a parent either. How do you talk to the child about the change in the relationship that you have had in the past into what it will now be while he is living with you? How do you make your own adjustments? Who are your own resources to help you figure out the answers to hard questions that will come up?

Definition:
Not only will the child question where they belong, but you might also be asking the same question.  Living with you may be the only option for the child, but that doesn’t mean it is the best situation for you.  

Tips for the Kinship Parent: 

Having a new child, or even several children in your home may be something that you hadn’t anticipated. It may be inconvenient. You may have children of your own that are still living with you. Maybe you have already finished raising your own children and feel a little put out that you have these new responsibilities.

The fact is that children raised by family in a foster situation do better than children that are raised in non-family homes. One possible reason for this is that children living with their own extended family members may be motivated to do better than children living with strangers. That is the good news. The bad news is that frequently you will get less support from caseworkers in the child welfare system (or maybe you think that is good news too). The fact remains that, for the most part, your willingness to open your home is a gift – to the parents of the child or children you are now responsible for, and to the children that are moving into your home.

This sacrifice is going to require some effort on everyone’s part to make the transition as smooth as possible. Everybody is going to go through a process of adjustment as new schedules and rules get sorted out and become part of the daily routine. It won’t happen overnight, but with patience and consistency, it will happen. Be willing to use whatever resources are available to you. Some of these resources can be other family members, pastors, your local extension agency, the foster parent agency in your area, and online services that can provide information about specific issues that you face in your family. If you don’t own a computer, most local libraries have computers that can access the Internet, and staff that can help you find the resources you need.

 Even though children in kinship care often do better than children in non-kinship placements, many still have problems that may require some professional help from mental health providers. Too often, kinship foster parents either do not recognize this need, or they don’t think they qualify for those services. If you think the children are showing signs of significant problems in adjustment, think about calling someone who could do an assessment, and could help the children, and help you to help the children.
